

Walsall NT Association

Dear Vivian Fairbank and Pamela Stacey

## **Donation to Attingham Park**

I am writing to thank the Walsall NT Association for their kind donation to Attingham Park to support the ongoing care of the nature, beauty and history at the property. It was a delight to speak to your group on 14<sup>th</sup> September 2022 and Helen Rowse, Collections and House Manager, and I would like to thank you for the invitation.

We are busy preparing for the 2023 season with exciting work on the horizon, such as, the conservation work and re-gilding of the Picture Gallery tables. In addition we will be opening the First Floor Rooms (above the main showrooms) for tours of the Wallpaper studio and tours of the East Wing Apartment (a previously unseen part of Attingham). Outside we're continuing our nature work in the Walled Garden, in the Pleasure Grounds, in the Deer Park and on the wider estate.

If your group would be interested in finding out more about the tours of the First Floor rooms, please contact helen.rowse@nationaltrust.org.uk

Thank you again for supporting our conservation work.

Yours sincerely

Saraid Jones Senior Visitor Experience Officer

National Trust Attingham Consultancy Hub Attingham Park Shrewsbury Shropshire SY4 4TP www.nationaltrust.org.uk